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Staff Recommendation
COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by and through Counsel and states as follows:

1. On December 9, 2002, KMB Utility Corporation (KMB) and Cedar Hill Estates Water Company, Inc. (Cedar Hill), filed an application requesting authority to merge Cedar Hill into KMB, with KMB being the surviving corporation.

2. The standard for the approval of a merger is that the merger should not be detrimental to the public interest, see 4 CSR 240-2.060(8)(1)(D) and also see In the Matter of the Application of WorldCom, Inc. and MFS Communications Company, Inc. for Approval and Plan of Merger and Related Transactions, 5 Mo. P.S.C. 3d 312, 315 (1996).

3. In the attached Memorandum, which is labeled Appendix A and incorporated by reference, the Staff summarizes its review of the application for merger, concludes that the proposed merger will not be detrimental to the public interest and recommends that the Commission enter an Order which:

A. Approves the application for merger pending in this case;

B. Authorizes KMB and Cedar Hill to take the actions necessary to effectuate the merger;

C. Directs KMB to submit a tariff adoption notice adopting Cedar Hill’s current tariff upon completion of the merger;

D. Directs KMB to submit its rate increase requests for all of its systems simultaneously; and

E.
Directs KMB to continue to maintain separate plant, expense and revenue records for each of its systems, including separate depreciation records (since Cedar Hill currently has different depreciation rates than KMB).
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